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Bradworthy Community Primary School

Mill Road

Bradworthy

Tel/Fax:  01409 241365

info@bradworthy.devon.sch.uk
FULL GOVERNORS’ MINUTES
Meeting in Class 5 on Tuesday 23 September 2008 at 6pm
	Present:  Barry Radford (Chair), Richard Stephenson (Head), Marcia Bentley-Jones, Caroline Stevens, Mark Bromell, Mike Furber, Neil Nixon, Jane Addy, Jonny Furse, Sandra Bailey (Clerk).
	

	 1.    Apologies:  Jonny Barker, Richard Dorrington, Jo James.
	

	BR opened the meeting at 6pm and welcomed everyone present.  On behalf of everyone, he congratulated MC on the birth of his son, William and passed best wishes to Teena, Aimee and Jas.
	

	 2.    Governors were given the opportunity to register any business interests.
	

	 3.    BR reported that the governing body were two parent/governor members short.  It would be ideal if we could have a representative from Milton Damerel.  A letter must be sent to all parents asking for volunteers
	SB

	4. The minutes of the last meeting 29/04/08) were signed as a true and accurate record.  The matters that came up for further discussion were:-

Kitchen roof:  The school’s administrator had written to Kevin Headdon, by recorded delivery, giving him 14 days in which to reply, to indicate whether or not he intended to finish the job, and if so, when.  To date, there had been no reply.  The governors all agreed that the administrator ask Donny Walter to finish the guttering to stop any more discolouration to the exterior walls, window and damage to the plaster, which was now loose.  MB offered one of his surveyors to look and assess the roof.  The governors thought this would be a good idea.
BR said he had not yet written to Geoffrey Cox as he said he would do at the last meeting.  It was decided that it would be a good idea to invite Geoffrey Cox into school.  The governors would still like to view the self build scheme at Clawton School and MF would organise this with Chris Wright, the head teacher.
	SB

MB

RS

MF

	5. Committee reports

Premises:  
The governors all had copies of the last committee meeting on 9 

September 2008.

  NN had reviewed the Health and Safety policy and it was adopted with two amendments, namely

· More signs required eg “ fire assembly points”, “directions to fire assembly points”, “fire assembly point is in playground”  and “Do not climb on roof”.  An emergency plan should be available too.
    The Governors instructed CS (also caretaker) to order the signs she requires.

· Recommend kitchen staff training in firefighting, to include Janet Petherick, Angie Walter and Caroline Stevens.  

Holsworthy Community College are running a course, after Christmas and we would try to get them all on it.  MF also to be on this course as he is the person who carries out the risk assessments. The governors all agreed with these amendments.

The governors discussed the school’s security policy and were happy with it as it stands.  

They discussed security arrangements in school including visitor access and CCTV and agreed that they were happy with current arrangements.

There have been no issues affecting pupil or staff safety.

There had been a lot of leaks within the plumbing work and Graham Petherick had replaced several areas of pipework.  He will investigate further areas of old pipework in the Christmas holidays.
Regarding the fencing to the playground – BR and MC thought that only a couple of new posts need to be replaced.  The gate needs to be repaired.  Stop Gap Fencing to be asked to complete job.
MF will organise this.
Curriculum:  

The substance incident policy (drugs) was agreed by all.  No other issues were discussed following the committee meeting 9 September 2008.  
RS reported on the school development plan which was attached to the agenda.

JA knew of a Frenchman, Jan Fennais, who would be ideal to teach French.  All governors thought a foreign language would be a good idea although they had not agreed to French.  JA would give Jan Fennais our school’s email address.

JA herself could teach Spanish, if required.
Personnel and Finance:
Staffing report:  Anna Hare had requested a job share following the birth of her baby.  BR and RS had previously discussed this and were happy to oblige.  Denise Kent was fitting in extremely well with Anna Hare and Class 1.  This would be reviewed again in twelve months.  Nikki Martyn’s hours were now increased to 25 hours per week (hence she can no longer be a parent/governor).
MC asked RS if he was happy with his admin time and RS said the balance was good.  Denise Kent was his relief for 2 full days and this was working out favourably.  This would be reviewed again in twelve months.  

RS reported that the budget looked healthy, at this moment in time and a budget monitor was circulated.

The finance policy was reviewed and adopted.
The key holder policy was reviewed and adopted.
The lettings policy was reviewed and adopted.

	

	6. Head Teacher Report – attached.  
	

	7. The term dates for 2009/2010 were fixed – copy attached.
	

	8. The governor allowance policy was reviewed and adopted.
	

	9. The complaints procedure policy was reviewed and adopted.
	

	10. The freedom of information policy was reviewed and adopted.
	

	11. The school’s attendance target for 2008/2009 was set at 96% and all governors were happy at this figure.
	

	12.  The Individual School Range (ISR) relates only to Head teachers pay and RS is now at the top of his band and existing ISR which is Group 1 L6 – L8.   BR has received a letter from County dated 6 May 2008 stating that the annual review of the group size of Bradworthy Community Primary School has taken place and, based on pupil figured from the annual census, the school has moved from group 1 to group 2.  As a result of this notification, the governors decided to fix the ISR from L8 – L15 which would be a seven point range.  All governors were happy with this new ISR.
	

	13. Boilers:  This was discussed yet again, at great length.  The governors agreed that the existing gas boilers had to be replaced as they were old and very inefficient and BR pointed out that our energy consumption was three times higher than any other school in Devon.  The premises committee had already agreed on a renewable energy boiler which would be fed by wood pellets.    MB had been in talks with Simon Worth who would supply the boiler (estimated to cost £30,000) free of charge if we would enter into a 5 year contract with him to supply the pellets.  It was thought that he would load the cost of the pellets to recoup his outlay on the boiler but, he is keen to get a boiler installed in a primary school locally, in the hope that it would lead to more business.  Delivery of the pellets would be once per week and ash would be collected at the same time.  It was noted that Bill Harper, an animal feed merchant in Holsworthy, was intending to run his feed mill on wood pellets and he would not have gone onto wood pellets without doing a lot of research beforehand. The governors felt that they wanted something in writing to firm up on the cost of the pellets.      NN had also been in talks with a Simon Borer of Optimum Heating regarding a wood pellet boiler and photo-voltaic solar panels to supply hot water to all the sinks, including the kitchen.  Grants were available to support this.                                                                              NN’s advice was not to rely on wood pellets alone, but to keep at least one gas boiler.  The new extension would still be heated by the gas boiler that was installed in 2002.   NN said that no-one knew where the manifolds for the underfloor heating were.  There were supposedly one per room.  The governors decided to proceed with the photo-voltaic solar panels anyway.     The governors then decided to delegate the matter to NN, MB and RS  with full governor support on their decisions.  RS thought we ought to proceed with the pellet scheme unless there is some problem with the supply of pellets.  Comparison of pellet prices would be a good idea and JA suggested contacting Eco-Exmoor and Jim white at Cookworthy Forest.  MB said he would get a quote from Summerleaze.             
	MB

	14. Our website.  RS has done extensive work on our website and he demonstrated how easy it was for any of the governors to enter the governor section, which is password protected.  All previous minutes are available to look at and download if required.  In addition there is a wealth of other information, including all policies and their renewal dates.  All the governors were impressed and would access the site.  RS said all governor meetings would be in class 5, from now on so that we could use the whiteboard if necessary .  All paperwork would be sent to governors electronically wherever possible.
	

	15. Any other business:  RS wants to offer the post of SENCo to Becki Daniel, class 4 teacher.  It would be temporary for twelve months and would attract a SEN salary point, which would mean a rise of just under £2,000 per year.  MF is the present SENCo but he is shortly to be starting headship training and could be offered a position at any time.  All the governors agreed to Becki Daniel being offered the position and to the raise in her salary.                                                                       
Governor reviews to take place w/b 3 November 2008.  A timetable will be prepared and a proforma for them to complete with their observations.                                                      
	

	16. The extended schools governor is JF

RS is the designated person for domestic violence.
	

	17. Dates of next meetings:
Committees Tuesday 20 January 2009

Full governors Tuesday 10 February 2009
	


